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Independent reports on Stronger Somerset 
Members will be aware that the Government has launched its consultation on local government reform in Somerset. It runs until 19 April. 

It gives everyone the chance to have their say on setting up a unitary council approach – replacing all five councils in the county and creating a new way of working.

Two proposals have been submitted to the Government – One Somerset, the County Council’s preferred option, and Stronger Somerset, proposed by the four district councils. The County Council has been asked by government to feed back on that proposal as the main consultee. To inform this response to government, Somerset County Council has commissioned four independent reports to analyse the approach that Stronger Somerset proposes.
The reports being published analyse Stronger Somerset – a proposal to replace Somerset’s existing five councils with two new unitary authorities, and a separate children’s services alternative delivery vehicle, shared services company and a combined authority for the area.

The first report by PricewaterhouseCooper looks at the overall Stronger Somerset proposal, while there are three further reports by independent experts looking at the plans for adult social care, children’s services and place services, like highways, economy and environment.  The reports are available here: Proposals (onesomerset.org.uk)
A final decision on which proposal will go forward to implementation is expected to be taken by Government in summer 2021, with any new authority starting in 2023. 

To take part in the Government’s consultation and have your say, please visit https://consult.communities.gov.uk/governance-reform-and-democracy/somerset/ . 

For more information about One Somerset please visit www.onesomerset.org.uk. You can stay up to date with progress on Twitter @One1Somerset and on Facebook @OneSomerset.    
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